
REGULAR COUNCIL SESSION - 20- HARCH 2. 1982 

Transit, Sackville - Deputy Warden MacKay 
Deputy Warden MacKay indicated some discrepancies between the figures 
contained in a recently prepared Report relative to Transit and the 
actual ridership, revenue, etc. Deputy Warden MacKay wished to make a 
motion in that regard. 

advised that many of the Deputy Warden's concerns 
at a recent Urban Services Meetings at which members 

of MTC had been in attendance. He also advised that these concerns 
would be addressed at a Policy Committee Meeting March 19 which would 
also be attended by members of MTC and Mr. David Darrow who will be 
presenting a Report to the Committee. 

Councillor Deveaux 
had been discussed 

Deputy Warden MacKay agreed to wait for the March 16, 1982 meeting. 

Taxation of Recreation-Community Land - Deputy Warden MacKay 
It was moved by Deputy Warden MacKay, seconded by Councillor Poirier: 

"THAT the Regional Director of Assessment for the Halifax County 
Assessment Region be strongly urged to consider exemption from 
Taxation, under the provisions of the Assessment Act and the 
relative chapter, any property owned by the County of Halifax 
which is leased to any non—profit organization which is otherwise 
subject to taxation and which is directly and solely used for the 
purpose of the nonwprofit organization." 
Motion Carried. ‘ 

Prior to the passing of the motion and brief discussion by Council, 
Mr. Meech advised that the Regional Director of Assessment had already 
been questioned on this issue and had received a ruling from his 
Solicitor that his ruling was correct. However, it was agreed by 
Council to follow through with the resolution. 
Dartmouth City Council Resolution - Councillor Adams 
Councillor Adams advised he had recently read an article in one of the 
local newspapers which indicated that at a recent budget meeting of 
Dartmouth City Council, $600,000 was allocated for the purpose of pur- 
chasing any available land surrounding Lake Major, and Long Lake in 
order to protect the Dartmouth Water Supply. However, Councillor Adams 
advised that this was contrary to the County's Lake Major Municipal 
Development Plan which is now in place in which prime consideratio is 
given to protecting the Dartmouth Water Supply. 
It was moved by Councillor Adams, seconded by Councillor Topple: 

"THAT the Municipal CAO contact Mr. Moire of the City of Dartmouth 
requesting the actual contents of the City of Dartmouth Council 
Resolution in regard to allocating funds to purchase land 
surrounding Lake Major and Long Lake in Halifax County, in order 
that Halifax County Council can respond to the resolution." 
Motion Carried.

I
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REGULAR COUNCIL SESSION — 21- . MARCH 2. 1982 

Regional Metropolitan Government - Councillor Margeson 
Councillor Margeson questioned whether there had as yet been any 
response to a letter written to the Minister of Municipal Affairs 
regarding the implementation of a Committee to investigate the issue of 
Regional Metropolitan Government by the first of July. 
Mr. Kelly advised that no response had been received as yet. 

Councillor Margeson, therefore, requested that the letter be followed- 
up by Mr. Kelly. 

ADJOURNMENT 
It was moved by Councillor Smith: 

"THAT the Regular Council Session adjourn." 
Motion Carried. 

Therefore, Council adjourned at 9:20 P.M.



PRESENT WERE: 

ALSO PRESENT: 

SECRETARY: 

ANNUAL COUNCIL SESSION 
MARCH 16, 1982 

Warden Lawrence, Chairman 
Councillor Walker 
Councillor Poirier 
Councillor Baker 
Councillor Deveaux 
Councillor Mclnroy 
Councillor Topple 
Councillor Adams 
Councillor Gaetz 
Councillor Smith 
Councillor MacKenzie 
Councillor Mccabe 
Councillor Lichter 
Councillor Benjamin 
Councillor Margeson 
Deputy warden MacKay 
Councillor Eisenhauer 
Councillor MacDonald 
Councillor Wiseman 
Mr. K. R. Meech. Chief Administrative Officer 
Mr. G. J. Kelly, Municipal Clerk 
Mr. Robert Cragg, Municipal Solicitor 
Mr. Keith Birch. Chief of Planning & Development 
Mr. Ed Mason. Director of Social Services 
Mr. Paul Miller, Solicitor, Waverley Ratepayers Assoc. 
Ms. Valerie Spencer. Planner 
Mr. Bill Campbell. Planning Supervisor. Policy Division 
Mr. Clarence Lucas, Chairman. Eastern Passage,Public 
Participation Committee 
Mrs. Elizabeth Kwindt, Chairperson, Eastern Passage-Cow 
Bay. Public Participation Committee 
Mr. Jim Henneberry, Chairman, Cole Harbour-Westphal, 
Public Participation Committee 
Mr. Chris Reddy, Planner 
Mr. Bayard, Metro Aggregates Limited 
Mr. Lockhart, Chairman, Waverley Ratepayer's Assoc. 
Mr. Morris Lloyd. Underwood-MacLe11an Consultants Ltd. 
Christine E. Simmons 

OPENING OF COUNCIL - THE LORD'S PRAYER 
Warden Lawrence brought the Council Session to order at 2:05 with The 
Lord's Prayer. 
ROLL CALL 
Mr. Kelly then called the Roll.
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APPOINTMENT OF RECORDING SECRETARY 
It was moved by Councillor Margeson, seconded by Councillor Mclnroyz 

"THAT Christine E. Simmons be appointed Recording Secretary." 
Motion Carried. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
It was moved by Councillor Gaetz, seconded by Councillor Mclnroyz 

"THAT the Minutes of the March 2, 1982 Regular Council Session be 
approved as amended." 
Motion Carried. 

PRESENTATION BY PUBLIC PARTICIPATION COMMITTEES 
Eastern Passage and Cow Bay 
The first speaker to make a presentation was Mr. Clarence Lucas, the 
Chairman of the Eastern Passage Public Participation Committee. 
Mr. Lucas advised that over a period of eighteen months, approximately 
40 meetings were held regarding the Municipal Development Plan for 
both Eastern Passage and Cow Bay . He advised that several Public 
Meetings were held. the last of which had been March 8, at which a 
large representation of the residents were present. 
Mr. Lucas gave a brief history of these meetings and he outlined 
several of the designations in the plan such as the Commercial 
Designation. the Community Facility Designation and a Special Area 
Designation, as well as a plan amendment designation which would apply 
in the event that DND Properties such as Shearwater and Hart1en's 
Point are ever, in the future, transferred from the ownership of DND 
to private industry or a less senior level of Government. 
The next speaker was Mrs. Elizabeth Kwindt, the Chairperson for the 
Cow Bay Public Participation Committee. She advised that during the 
formation of the Eastern-Passage. Cow Bay MDP Plan, there had been two 
Public Participation Committees, mainly due to the vast differences in 
the communities of Cow Bay and Eastern Passage: Cow Bay was mainly a 
Rural Community. 
She further advised that three people on the Committee and Councillor 
Deveaux attended all the meetings. A questionnaire had been put 
together and delivered door to door to determine what the people of 
the Community had in mind for the Community's future. The answers 
obtained from the questionnaire were the basis for many of the 
Policies contained in the Plan. 

Mrs. Kwindt advised that in the Public Meetings there had been a great 
deal of support for the Plan and she urged that Council also support 
it.
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Ms. Valerie Spencer, then proceeded to outline to Council the 
Eastern Passage-Cow Bay Plan with the aid of a Generalized Future 
Land Use Map of the area. 
Ms. Spencer advised Council, that in developing the Plan a lot of 
discussion took place regarding the many changes that have taken 
place in the area over the last ten to fifteen years and of what the 
people would like to see happen in the future, within the same 
timewframe. She advised that the most predominant influence o 
Eastern Passage over the past ten to fifteen years has been 
industry, especially the development of Texaco and Auto—Port. The 
area has been serviced with sewer and water and the adjacent Cole- 
Harbour area has been the fastest growing population centre in the 
Municipality. ' 

Ms. Spencer advised that the major portion of Residential 
Development within the Plan area is to be controlled by the 
Residential "A" Designation which covers the most solid portion of 
residential development in Eastern Passage and controls the entire 
Community of Cow Bay. She further advised that in that area it 
could be foreseen that continuing emphasis would be on residential 
development which reflects the differences between Eastern Passage 
and Cow Bay, two entirely different communities. 
Ms. Spencer advised that in Eastern Passage support was being 
sought for the growth of the residential community in response to 
the heavy industrial development which has taken place there. 
She further advised that in Cow Bay support is being sought for 
continued existence of a rural community which does not have sewer 
and water services and does not want them. This community is caught 
between two areas of serviced development and has certain existing 
health problems. The Residential "B" Designation covers lands which 
do not have public road access at the present time and are 
undeveloped. The concept has come before Council previously in 
terms of taking a look at new developments which would extend into 
that area. She advised that in the By-Law for this area, the 
Planning Department requires a large lot size for preliminary 
development and if a developer wishes to submit his plans for a 
review of Health. Environment, and Transportation capabilities he 
can do so by rezoning it down to a lot size comparable to those 
permitted in the community of Cow Bay. The designatio occurs on 
lots that are greater than 500 feet back from the road. She advised 
that it is ,therefore, foreseen that most of the development will 
occur more than 500 feet back from the road. The Planning 
Department does, therefore, expect that most of the development will 
continue to take place on Health size lots and probably in the 
Community of Cow Bay. 
Ms. Spencer advised that in the Eastern Passage area there has been 
a Commercial Designation placed on considerable amount of land 
surrounding the historic community business district and many 
properties undergoing a change of use, due to the heavy industry 
uses going up around them. There is a great deal of support for new 
goods and services. The only limitation placed on Commercial Development is that it be restricted to 5,000 sq. ft. in area for a
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building. It was felt by the PPC that this was comparable to the 
scale of the community which right now has no large commercial 
facilities and it was also necessary to protect the areas appearance 
and the appearance of the fishing village which is next to it. 

Larger Commercial uses or light industrial uses are encouraged to 
locate in the area just outside of Eastern Passage. It is entitled 
the Industrial Mix Designation and it is intended to promote clean, 
light Industry, warehousing type facilities and the larger comm- 
ercial uses which cannot be accomodated in the Village. 
The Industrial Designation encompasses Texaco, and Auto—Port, some 
private industries and also a good many homes and small businesses. 
Due to the nature of land uses contained in the designation there are 
a number of different applicable zones. The oil refinery, Texaco, 
receives a heavy Industrial Zone, Residential Properties have been 
given the protection of the Residential Zoning. At present, in 
certain portions of this area which fall along the main road, there is 
a great deal of mixing between businesses and residential uses. A 
mixed use zone has been provided for this to allow those residents the 
opportunity to maximize the use of their properties. . 

An important designation within the Eastern Passage area is the 
Community Facility Designation which occurs in two locations. One, 
a strip of land separating heavy industry from the remaining portion 
of the community: secondly on the A-23 Property owned by the Hun- 
icipality. The intent of the Community Facility Designation is to 
safeguard large parcels of land for community use in the future and 
much of that is done in direct response to the heavy industrial 
development which has occurred in the community. These facilities are 
becoming more and more important as heavy industry grows in the areas. 
There are development concerns on each of these parcels. A portion of 
the Community Facility Designation next to Texaco or south of Texaco, 
is owned by Texaco Incorporated. Some light industrial development is 
permitted to occur by contract with a Public Hearing. She advised 
this has been discussed with Texaco, to their satisfaction. 
Consideration was also allowed on the A-23 Property within the 
vicinity of Gulf Steel and Engineering, again by Contract procedures 
and with a Public Hearing. 
The guidelines through the Contract procedure is that in general, the 
integrity of those large pieces of property is safeguarded for future 
community use. She further advised that there were a number of 
facilities on the properties now including Senior Citizen's Housing, 
High Schools, Ball Fields, Churchs, Cemeteries, & Rectories. 
There is also a Special Area Designation covering the Regional Park- 
land of McNab's and Lawlor Island and the Regional Parkland along the 
shore of Cole Harbour. There are special considerations built into 
the plan concerning McNab's Island due to rumors of industrial 
development going into that area. From the point of view of Eastern 
Passage, it is going to have an impact on the Community whether the 
land is used for industry or if it is developed as a Park since access 
will have to be gained, to the Island, through the Community. The 
plan does have policies to allow the Public and the Municipality to bgggggagpvolved in access decisions whether it is by a bridge or a
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Private portions of land which have been zoned Special Area include 
the Silversands Beach, which was once a popular recreation area and 
Devil's Island which is reported to be haunted. 
For properties which are privately owned the plan does not take the 
right to development away from the people who own them. They have 
been zoned for limited residential use and in the case of Silversands 
Beach the planning Department does intend to look into the possibility 
of some Provincial purchase. It is an environmentally sensitive area 
and the Department would like to see some money spent, if possible, to 
upgrade and maintain this beach. 
The final designation is the Plan Amendment Designation which covers 
two portions of property, one at Hartlen Point where the large Golf 
Course is; the other is CFB Shearwater itself. She advised that the 
Federal Government is not subject to Municipal jurisdiction; however. 
in the past Federal properties have been released and developed and if 
in the future any lands within these two designations become available 
for development, the plan requires an immedaiate amendment and a 
Public Planning process to decide the best use of those properties. 
Ms. Spencer then brought Council's attention to the Special Fishing 
Zone which is an important historic focus to Eastern Passage. Pol- 
icies have been developed which call for its upgrading and there will 
not be any consideration for commercial or industrial development by means of contract. 
Cole Harbour - westphal 
The Chairman of the Cole Harbour — Westphal Public Participation Comm- 
ittee, Mr. Jim Henneberry, came forward at this time to make a brief 
presentation to Council on behalf of the draft Municipal Development 
Plan for Cole Harbour ~ Westphal. 
He advised that the Comittee, with the assistance of the Municipal 
Planning Staff, have been able to come up with a plan formulated to 
meet the needs of the communities of Cole Harbour and Westphal. He 
indicated his opinion that since the plans were formulated for 
individual areas rather than one Municipal Development Plan for the 
entire Municipality of the County of Halifax, this was the reason for 
approval of the plans at the Public Participation Committee stage. 
Subsequent to Mr. Henneberry's brief introduction, Chris Reddy took 
the floor to briefly outline the Plan and the Designations for the 
Cole Harbour - Westphal Area. 
Mr. Reddy indicated that the Cole Harbour — Westphal Area has been a 
very rapidly growing part of the Municipality. Subsequent to the 1961 
annexation by the City of Dartmouth, the population in the area was 
less than 2500 people. However, between the years 1976 to 1980 the 
population grew by approximately 96%: today we are looking at a population of 14,400 people in this area.
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Mr- ReddY adVi3ed that the Lake Major area, for which an MDP has 
already been approved. takes in a portion of District No. 7. The over- 
all area is composed of District 7 and District 7A. In terms of link- 
age to the City of Dartmouth, there are two major routes going through 
the community which help to create the community form, seen here today, 
(referring to a land-use map). 
He further advised that most development in the community has been in 
the form of single family residential types of housing. Decisions by 
the County and the Province in the past have contributed to this form 
of development. The vast majority of housing in this area has been 
developed by the Nova Scotia Housing Commission in the Forest Hills PUD 
area and also by Clayton Developments to the south and on the lower 
side of Cole Harbour Road. 
Mr. Reddy advised that the Public Participation Committee placed the 
priority on Residential Development so that the existing community form 
can be supported and continue to grow. For that reason a Residential "A" Designation has been established where there is central sewer and 
water service, as well as approximately 500 feet back from any existing 
road and also covers some of the existing smaller serviceable areas 
where there are services in the ground now. 
He advised there are areas as well, which for the most part, have been 
controlled since 1966 by Municipal Legislation and since 1975 by the 
Regional Plan. The effect of that control has been to create a situa- 
tion where no more than one lot per year could be developed. with this 
new plan the Muncipality would be removing that control. 
The Planning Department is aware of potential problems in these areas 
which are outlined as a Residential B Designation, in terms of 
potential for arsenic and the possibiltiy of shallow soils or clay. 
In this regard, there was some concern which has been dealt with in 
terms of an initial zoning of two areas. If, for any reason. that is 
not satisfactory there is a potential with due consideration to rezone 
to a public health size lot which is 20,000 sq. ft. The considerations 
which would be examined are considerations of Transportation, Public 
Health, and Environment (in terms of the water supply). 
Commercial Designation: a great deal of this community has been 
influenced by the existing road network. Highway No. 7 and the Cole 
Harbour Road have developed as distinct commercial areas. The community 
itself is not zoned overall, and there is little zoning thoughout. On 
the Cole Harbour Road a commercial zone has been developed and it is 
the intent of the plan to support it. 

The approach that has been used is to limit the overall size because it 
is a strip and there are single family houses abutting the rear of lots 
on Cole Harbour Road. There is little depth to these lots, so there is 
some concern over the size. On Highway No. 7. the uses have a tendency 
to serve a more regional market, based on the travelling public: people 
travelling through and using Highway No. 7 to gain access to the 
Eastern Shore and beyond. Consequently the approach there has been 
somewhat different. A larger size of commercial development can be
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considered and somewhat different uses. The Cole Harbour Road again 
permits offices and a variety of other uses that are more the interest 
of the community whereas on the number 7 Highway there are a variety of 
uses such as Trailer Sales Outlets already in place and which could 
continue to grow. 
He further advised that the overall area is highly influenced by a 
number of Environmental concerns. The Department is well aware of the 
Cole Harbour-Lawrencetown Regional Park. which has been an item of some 
controversy for a number of years. The Province of Nova Scotia has an 
on-going purchase program in the area and are fast approaching 
completion of it. 

Adjacent to that there is an area called Long Hill, and Lawlor's Point 
which are considered to be very important to the Community in terms of 
a view from Long Hill to the water. Lawlor's Point is the only piece 
of privately-held land intervening between two portions of the Regional 
Park. In this area, the concern is that it be dealt with in a special 
flexible manner. Consequently, this has been Designated Special Area. 
The area to the North, falls into the Lake Major Water Shed. -Lake 
Major serves as the principal water supply for the entire Eastern side 
of Halifax Harbour and as such it is very important that water quality 
be maintained and at the same time that people owning property in that 
area, be allowed to develop to some degree. Consequently there is 
provision for a Conservation Zone which would allow single family 
development on a fairly substantial lot with due regard for setbacks 
from the watercourses in the area as well as from the edge of the 
Lake. on publicly-held land a conservation zone which would not permit 
development other than for water-distribution purposes. 
Finally, there are a number of Community Facility Designations which 
include many very important features in the Community. On Highway No. 
7 there is the Nova Scotia Home for Colored Children. the Community 
Campus area along the Forest Hills Drive, which includes two schools, 
an arena, large playfield and some open parklands, the area abutting 
Settle Lake and including the Heritage Farm Museum. On the Bissett 
Road to the South, going down from the Cole Harbour Road into the Cow 
Bay area. there is the Halifax County Rehabilitation Centre. 
Mr. Reddy further advised that the overall priority through the plan is 
to continue to place priority on residential development while 
providing for a continued and future commercial growth. 
Subsequent to the above presentation by Mr. Reddy, Councillor Mclnroy. 
extended his appreciation for the fine work done on the plan both by 
the Public Participation Committee and the Planning Staff. 
warden Lawrence also extended appreciation, on behalf of Council. for 
the work and the tremendous amount of time put into both plans. She 
advised Council was hopeful, the plans would meet with Public approval 
at the Public Hearing Stage, as well as Provincial Government approval.
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Councillor Topple echoed the comments of Warden Lawrence and Councillor 
Mclnroy in congratulating those persons who had participated in the 
development of the Municipal Development Plans. 

Mr. Bill Campbell advised that the Municipal Development Committee, 
within the next two weeks. would be preparing a final draft document to 
be presented to the next Council Session, at which time a date would be 
recommended for a Public Hearing. around the first to the tenth of 
May. Mr. Campbell also questioned whether it would be possible to 
change the date of the next MDP Meeting to the 30th of March as the 
Chairman of the MDP Committee would be unable to attend the meeting 
scheduled for the 24th. This request was agreed to by Municipal 
Council. 
Mr. Campbell indicated that he had recently received clarification from 
the Department of Municipal Affairs and concurrence from the Municipal 
Solicitor that if Councillors did not attend a Public Hearing regarding 
a Municipal Development Plan and Council defers making a decision on 
that particular document to another meeting or another time, then only 
those Councillors who were in attendance at the Public Hearing can vote 
on a motion to approve the document. ' 

This statement initiated much comment from several Councillors who were 
not in agreement with this ruling. Many members of Council felt as 
almost all Councillors were on the MDP Plan Committee and the 
Councillors of the areas in question were well informed regarding the 
plans. they should be able to vote on the motion to approve the plan, 
whether or not they were absent from the Public Hearing. 
However, subsequent to discussion, it was determined that this issue 
was a provision of Parliamentary Procedure and must, therefore, be 
followed. 

Several Councillors then felt the concerns of Council should be 
discussed prior to the Public Hearing, perhaps this evening. Therefore, 
subsequent to still further discussion it was agreed by Council to 
further debate the Municipal Development Plans under "New Business" 
subsequent to dealing with the remaining items on the Council Agenda. 
ADDITION TO AGENDA - Councillor Topple 
It was moved by Councillor Topple. seconded by Councillor Adams: 

"THAT all Items relative to Business to be discussed, be on 
Councillor's desks at the beginning of a Council Session." 
(See Motion to Amend). 

Councillor Topple advised that his motion was initiated due to an 
incident at the last Council Session at which time information from 
Mr. Kelly had been distributed to Council at approximately 7:30 at 
night. He was disturbed that this information had not been made 
available to the Press. He felt it could have been submitted prior to 
the Session and if the Press had been in possession of this 
information, they may have remained to hear the debate in regard to it.
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It was moved by Councillor Margeson, seconded by Councillor Benjamin: 
"THAT debate on the above motion, moved by Councillor Topple, seconded by Councillor Adams, be deferred until the April 6th, 
1982 Regular Council Session." 
Motion Carried. 

PRESENTATION BY WAVERLEY RATEPATER'S ASSOCIATION 
Councillor Benjamin recognized a delegatio of citizen's from Waverley, 
the Waverley Ratepayer's Association and the Riverlake Resident's Asso- 
ciation; he advised these citizens had strong objections to action 
being recommended by the Planning Advisory Committee. This was item, 
No. l in the Planning Advisory Committee Report in the agenda. 
Councillor Benjamin requested that the Chairman of the Waverley Rate- 
payer's Association, Mr. Bill Lockhart, be permitted to appear before 
Council and make a presentation in objection to the Metro Aggregates 
Proposed development. 
Council agreed to hear Mr. Lockhart's presentation. 
It was confirmed, in response to questioning from Councillor Gaetz, 
that there were also representatives in the Council Chambers from Metro 
Aggregates Ltd. 
fir. Lockhart requested that Solicitor Paul E. Miller be permitted to 
speak on behalf of the Waverley Ratepayer's Association. This was also 
agreed to by Council. 
For Information. the Report of the Planning Advisory Committee advised: 
"At the March 1. 1982 meeting of the Planning Advisory Committee, 
representatives of Metro Aggregates Limited. the Waverley Ratepayer‘s 
Association and Councillor Benjamin were present to hear discussion of 
the Committee on the aggregate operation proposed for Waverley by Metro Aggregates Limited. 
Information related specifically to the aggregate operation was pre- 
sented to the Committee on February 22. 1982 for review and a "Land Use Report" was prepared by Planning & Development Staff and presented at the March 1, 1982 Meeting. The foregoing correspondence was reviewed 
by the Committee and the following resolution was passed: 
THAT the Committee recommend to Council that the Metro Aggregates Limited Planned Unit Development Application be accepted and that Staff begin negotiations. 
The Committee's decision was based on the following: 
(a) In recent past, the County has experienced a number of situations 

where there has been a desire expressed by developers to locate 
industrial type operations in the County and the County has been 
faced with problems from the residents not wanting it. The County should be encouraging a more positive attitude towards Industrial 
Development.
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(b) Metro Aggregates does not have to go the route of a Planned Unit 
Development agreement, however, they have been very considerate 
and asked the opinion of the residents in an attempt to take 
protective measures through a Planned Unit Development agreement. 

(c) In terms of soil conditions, it appears that the only use for the 
proposed site is industrial. therefore, this type of operation 
(rock crushing — quarry) should be encouraged to take place." 

Mr. Miller came forward and advised Council that, at this particular 
Council Session, he was appearing on behalf of the Waverley Ratepayer's 
Association. 
At this point in the Session, it was clarified by Councillor Benjamin 
and reinforced by Warden Lawrence that this was not a Public Hearing. 
Mr. Miller then advised he had reviewed the PUD Proposal on behalf of 
the Waverley Ratepayer's Association and indicated that in his opinion 
and the opinion of the Waverley Ratepayer's Association, it did leave 
some things to be desired. He went on to indicate several of the 
concerns the residents had with respect to the proposal and which 
Council would be requested to discuss later. 

1. The Environmental Issues: 
2. Planning Issues (traffic, etc.); 
3. No Draft PUD Document is available at this stage: 
It was clarified to Mr. Miller by Warden Lawrence that there was no 
Draft PUD Agreement due to the stage Council is at the present time. 
Council was not present tonight to approve a PUD but to approve a 
process to be entered into by Staff. 
Mr. Miller went on further, continuing his list of resident's 
objections. 
4. There is no provision in the PUD proposal of the nature of 

environmental monitoring: 
5. There is no indication of the Developers consideration towards 

enviornmental protection bonds: 
6. No studies are in the document at this stage regarding potential 

traffic impacts; 
7. There is an area of concern regarding blasting practices; there is 

no indication in the document of the accumulative effects of the 
blasting practices of this proposal along with the neighbouring 
Municipal Contracting Blasting practices. 

Mr. Miller also advised that at this point there have been no approvals 
in principle by either the Departments of Environment, Health or 
Transportation and there have not even been any applications for 
approvals to these respective Departments at this stage. He further 
advised that the Waverley Ratepayer's Association had been informed 
that the Shubencadie Lakes Advisory Board has corresponded with the 
Developer expressing concerns and requesting further clarification and 
information on this proposal. He advised that todate this information has not been provided.
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with respect to the requirements of the Department of the Environment, 
the Waverley Ratepayer's Association had, last Friday, been presented 
with a document from the Department of Environment. He read to Council 
one paragraph of the document under the heading "Public Information 
Progam" which indicated: "In consideration of the Public concerns that 
have been demonstrated in association with other proposals to develop 
and operate rock quarries, the proponent is encouraged to conduct a 
Public Information program in the communities which may be affected by 
the proposed quarry operation. The public information program should 
be conducted prior to submission of the environmental impact statement 
to this Department. The purpose of Public Consultation is to allow the 
proponent to explain the proposal and to aid in the definition of 
issues by obtaining opinions and advice from area residents. The 
information obtained from Public Consultation at an early stage may 
lead the proponent to alter his environmental assessment or design 
features of the proposal in order to address public concerns. The 
results of any public information program are to be included in the 
proponent‘s environmental statement. It must be shown that the 
proponent has considered the issues raised by the public and the 
E.I.S. must provide sufficient information and analysis to support the 
way in which the issues are handled by the proponent." - 

Mr. Miller advised that the above approach by the Department of 
Environment could have saved Municipal Council and the Residents much 
time and animosity in the past. 
Mr. Miller went on to outline the public participation in the proposal 
todate advising that there have been only three public meetings with 
the Developer; one, with the Waverley Executive and two meetings with a_ 
Committee from the Waverley Executive. Todate, there have been no 
general meetings between the Waverley Residents and the Developer even 
though such meetings have been requested by the Waverley Ratepayer‘s 
Association. There have been no meetings with Lakeview Residents even 
though, Lakeview Area Residents are the closest residential area to 
this proposed Development. There have also been no meetings with the 
Riverlake Resident's Association even though this Association has made 
known its concerns regarding the impact of this Development on the 
Lakes. 

Mr. Miller expressed his hope that if the project progresses, these 
meetings will be held. He advised it was now a requirement of the 
Department of Environment and he hoped that the Municipality would 
also see this Public Participation, at an early stage, as a 
requirement. 
Mr. Miller advised it was not the intention of the Waverley Ratepayer's 
Association to unduly delay action on this proposal. However, the 
Association is hopeful that this proposal would not be rushed through 
the approval process without proper preliminary input, study and 
evaluation. He also advised that from what they have learned about the 
operation todate they are opposed to the Metro Aggregate Quarry 
Operation and are hopeful that County Council will reject it and the 
Planning Advisory Committee recommendation.
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However, the residents are also cognisant of the fact that Council nmst 
balance the interests of the residents with the interests of the 
Developer. They are also aware that County Council might feel it is in 
everyone's best interest for the proposal to be fully aired at a Public 
Hearing in accordance with the PUD By-Law. If it is Council's decision 
that the issue go to a Public Hearing, the Residents request that it be 
called only after the proper information has been supplied to the 
Departments of Health. Environment and Transporation and the 
informational requirements of the Shubenacadie Lakes Advisory Board are 
also met and only after there has been meaningful input at Public 
Sessions between the residents of the area and the Developer. 
Mr. Miller's final comment was to relate a quote made at the last 
Council Session by one Councillor, as follows: "Some residents will 
oppose any Development." He indicated his opinion that this was an 
unfair statement as, todate. the Residents have not been given the 
opportunity to become positively involved in the Planning Process 
although, on their own, both the Waverely and the Riverlake Association 
have made numerous efforts to get involved in the Planning Process. He 
suggested that if County Council desires a positive input from the 
District 14 Residents, into the Planning Process, then Council-should 
immediately request the Planning Staff to begin working with area 
residents towards the Development of a Municipal Development Plan for 
the District. The implementation of such a plan would render 
unnecessary the disputes of the past, which is a drain on the energies 
and tax dolars of area 14 residents. 
warden Lawrence indicated her appreciation for the concerns expressed 
by Mr. Miller on behalf of the Waverley Ratepayer's Association. 
However, she also made it quite clear that Council was not, at this 
stage. dealing with a Planned Unit Development Aggeement, but rather an 
application for one. 
Subsequent to brief discussion: 
It was moved by Councillor Benajmin, seconded by Councillor MacKenzie: 

"THAT Municipal Council not enter into negotiations with the 
applicants of the PUD Proposal on the Social Grounds of the 
Resident's opposition." 

Councillor Benjamin advised that although he was opposed to the Quarry 
Operation being located in District 14, he was not opposed to the Metro 
Aggregates Company as they have demonstrated a fine crushing operation 
in the Fredericton area. He further advised that his opposition and 
the opposiion of the residents was due to history displayed by the 
Rocky Lake Quarry which was a polluting factor to the surrounding lake 
system. 

Councillor Benjamin further reminded Council that the MDP system was a 
system which was intended to utilize Public Participation and give the 
residents control over their own area.
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Councillor Benjamin also related problems which were a past occurence 
at the C.I.L. Property near the proposed location of the Metro 
aggregates property. One incident, in particular in which three men in 
1935 were killed while blasting to do some excavating on the property. 
There had been some nitroglycerin in the land which exploded when they 
were blasting. It was his opinion that nitroglycerin could still be in 
that soil. He, therefore, felt it might be dangerous to have a 
blasting permit in that area. 

Councillor Benjamin also read to Council a letter from a Waverley 
Resident. Mr. Paul Desilver, which was in opposition to the proposal on 
Recreational, Health and Environmental grounds. 
Councillor Lichter spoke in oppostion to the motion as put forth by 
Councillors Benjamin and MacKenzie. He advised that the PAC Report 
only requested that negotiations be entered into. He also related a 
question he had asked representatives of the Waverley Ratepayer's 
Association while in attendance at the PAC Meeting. He had questioned 
them as to what the proposed land was suited for, bearing in mind that 
the top soil in the area was a maximum of one foot thick in most places 
and their response had determined that the land was not suitable for 
residential or commercial development; the only use the land was suited 
to would be the proposed or some similar use. 
Councillor Lichter further advised that Mr. Miller indicated many 
things which should be considered in the proposal. However. 
the Waverley Ratepayer's Association recommends that Council reject the 
negotiation package of which these considerations are a part. He, 
therefore, advised that he would be unable to support the motion. 
Deputy warden MacKay also spoke in opposition to the motion advising 
that in accordance with the principal of democracy both sides should be 
permitted to have representation. He also advised that Council must 
make a decision which they could not make until they hear the full 
facts which cannot be determined until negotiations have begun and 
studies have been implemented to find out if the impact of the 
development on environment, traffic, etc., will be good or bad. He 
advised that both sides would be able to state their objections and 
arguments in favour or in opposition to the development at the Public 
Hearing level. 

The Deputy Warden also advised that the Developer was not obliged to go 
through the PUD process but could simply have obtained a Building 
Permit and begun his project. Therefore, the Developer, should be 
commended for proceeding in the manner in which he had. 
Councillor MacDonald spoke briefly in agreement with all points made by the Deputy Warden.




